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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

May 31, 2023 

 
Chairman Paight called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Selectman Pitt and 
Selectman Nelson were present. Also in attendance were Ellen Smith, Town 
Administrator, Craig Cashman, DPW Director, John Manning, Philis Manning, 
Roland Veaudry, and Dustin Franco. 
 
Chairman Paight opened the bids for the 2023 Paving Project, the results are as 
follows: 
 
 

BDM Sweeper $129,800 

The Hatch Group $171,603 

All States Construction, Inc. $139,500 

 
The bids will be reviewed and awarded at a future meeting.  Fred Aldrich of All 
States Construction was present for the bid opening and left the meeting after they 
were opened. 
 
Craig updated the board that there has been a culvert failure on Forrest Drive. 
Forrest Drive is included in the 2023 Paving Project so the culvert will be replaced 
before the road work starts. 
 
Craig left the meeting at 10:10 am. 
 
John and Phylis Manning were in to discuss ambulance service.  Ideally, the County 
and City of Keene will resolve their differences. The key issue is having the City of 
Keene as backup.  Selectman Pitt will draft a letter to the County and City and TA 
Smith will see if the other affected towns will sign as well. The Mannings left the 
meeting at 10:55 am. 
 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to approve the 
June 1, 2023, Payroll Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $11,940.07, and the 
Accounts Payable Check Register in the amount of $28,195.55.  The vote to approve 
was unanimous. 
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Selectman Pitt moved and Selectman Nelson seconded a motion to approve the 
meeting minutes of May 24, 2023, the vote to approve was unanimous. 
 
The Board reviewed and signed the following items: 
 

Cemetery Deed – Paine 
Building & Electrical Permit Application 08-058 
Building Permit Applications 07-005-3C, 13-039 & 16-026 

 
Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 12:00 pm, the vote to adjourn was unanimous. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Ellen Smith, Town Administrator 
 
 


